

Henry Chadwick Community Primary School

Website: www.henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk E-mail: office@henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk

Headteacher Mrs V Barnes



9th October 2023

School Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley WS15 3QN Tel: 01543 490354

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers,

To help to bring to life the work we have been doing in class we have booked a day trip to York to visit the Jorvik Centre, the Dig Tour and a Battle Tactics workshop (everything Viking related!).

The trip will take place on Monday, 20th November 2023. The cost of the day will be £42.00 per child; we realise that this is quite a lot of money for a trip but it will be a full day with lots of activities included. Unfortunately, the biggest cost is the coach, which is why we are setting off early to make the most of our time in York. The coach will leave school at 8.15am and leave York for the return journey at approximately 4.15pm - depending on the traffic it will, therefore, be around 6.30pm back at school (a text will be sent with an expected return time on the day, once traffic conditions are known).

As an assurance regarding the cost, the topics being covered in Y3/4 for the remainder of the year do not lend themselves to day trips in either the Spring or Summer term.

The trip has been added to Parent Pay, with the option to pay in two instalments to help with budgeting, as well as to enable parents to provide the necessary permissions.

The children will need to bring their own <u>packed lunch</u> (or have one provided by the school kitchen - if you would like to do this please let the office know your **child's sandwich choice before Thursday**, **16**th **November**), as well as something for "tea" to either eat before we begin our return journey or for on the way back. Please also provide healthy <u>snacks/drinks</u> for the day; these should be carried by the children in a <u>suitable small rucksack</u>. The children should wear their <u>school PE uniform</u> with a comfortable pair of shoes/trainers for walking, and a coat suitable for the weather on the day. We thank you, as always, for your support with these trips. It is through experiences like this, that the children get to apply their learning, experience new things and make lasting memories.

Mrs Barnes and Mrs Thurstance